
 

 

 
 

 

AST/SME/JAI/SMC 
19 April 2022 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Re: Physical Education Extra-Curricular Clubs – Summer 2022 
 
Following on from Mr Wakefield’s letter dated 25 February 2022, may I take this opportunity to remind 
you that as of Tuesday 19 April 2022, all students will be required to attend the academy in full uniform.  
 
Please use this link for your convenience, which also outlines PE uniform expectations: 
https://www.plume.essex.sch.uk/uniform-policy 
 
May I also take this opportunity to remind students of the following: 
 

• Students will no longer be permitted to arrive at the academy in their PE kits but will instead be 
expected to change for PE lessons and other such practical events, by using the changing 
facilities within the academy. PE staff are sensitive to the fact students have not been through this 
changing process for some time and every effort will be made to reassure them. 

• If students are injured, please can they bring a note to excuse them from physical activities. They 
will not be expected to take part physically but should still change into PE kit. There is the 
expectation that they will undertake a support role in the lesson and develop their learning.  
However, we do appreciate that changing may not be possible, depending on the injury sustained. 

• If students forget kit: they will be expected to borrow clean and washed kit. 

• If students forget kit and refuse to borrow spare clean kit: A detention will be issued by the 
Physical Education faculty. 

 
Furthermore, and excitingly, after the Easter break, extra-curricular clubs will start on Tuesday 19 April 
2022, and a final timetable is now available on the PE Hub section of the website.   
 
https://www.plume.essex.sch.uk/pe-hub 
 
If you have any questions regarding this information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Mr J Ainscough 
Faculty Leader for Physical Education 
j.ainscough@plume.essex.sch.uk 
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